
 

 

 

8th September 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
RE: Design and Technology KS4 Contribution (covering three years) 

The Design and Technology Department provide stimulating projects that enable students to be 

prepared for their GCSE Non-Exam Assessment.  In order to sustain this high level of teaching and 

learning we are reliant on parental contribution to subsidise the projects. 

We will be supplying the materials for all projects. Your child will produce practical outcomes which they 
will be able to bring home to show their developing skills during the course. You may be aware that 
material costs are increasing, however due to recent rises in the cost of living we have taken the 
decision not to make any increases to our contribution costs.  Hence we are requesting a contribution 
of £17.00 to help toward covering the costs of the practical outcomes for the next three years.  
 
The service is now open and active on TSCO Scopay for all eligible students. A voluntary, non-
refundable contribution of £17.00 will be required by 20th October 2023. The DT Contributions can be 
found on Scopay under ‘Trips and Events’. Click the ‘Make Payment’ box highlighted in green, add to 
basket and proceed to payment.   
  
All payments should be made via TSCO Scopay. If you require any assistance, please contact 
Trips@sponne.org.uk on 01327 350284.  
  
   
Many thanks for your support. 
 
 
Yours faithfully   
 
 
 
 
Mr P Lopes 
Business and Innovation Learning Leader  

 
 


